
  

 

 

525 University Avenue, 5th Floor, Toronto ON, M5G 2L3 

To:  Ontario Health team members 
From:  Matthew Anderson, President and CEO, Ontario Health 
Date:  August 19, 2020 
Re:  Chief Financial Officer Announcement, Ontario Health 
 

I am delighted to announce the appointment of Elham Roushani as Chief Financial Officer of 

Ontario Health, effective immediately.   

Elham is a senior financial executive with over 20 years of experience in health care and the 

private sector. Starting in 1997, he oversaw the financial affairs at Cancer Care Ontario as their 

Vice President and Chief Financial Officer, overseeing an annual budget of over $2.4-billion.  In 

February 2019, he joined Ontario Health as Interim Financial Lead where he continued to 

demonstrate exceptional ability in fiscal management while overseeing the financial affairs of 

our overall Ontario Health network. 

Elham is strategic, an effective communicator and a team builder. As Chief Financial Officer for 

Ontario Health, he will be responsible for building our corporate administration and financial 

management strategy. He also will provide strategic direction, priority setting and leadership 

of financial planning, controllership and corporate administration, and operational policies. In 

addition, he will provide expert advisory services across Ontario Health.   

Elham is an Iranian-Canadian whose personal experiences in his country of birth inspired his 

humanitarian quests to work for equality and justice.  Elham moved to Canada in 1983 after 

leaving Iran in 1979 at the start of the Iranian revolution, moved to United States to finish his 

high school education and migrated to Canada in 1983. Graduating with a BSc degree from the 

University of Guelph in 1986, Elham pursued his Chartered Accountancy Professional 

designation from the Institute of Chartered Accountants of Ontario in 1990. 

Elham’s appointment is the first of Ontario Health’s permanent executive senior team 

members and I am delighted to welcome him to the team in this role. Please join me in 

welcoming Elham to his new executive position at Ontario Health. 

We are continuing our wide-reaching search for other executive team members, starting with 

the corporate portfolios I shared a few weeks back. 

Regards, 

Matthew 
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